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Alison Davis

From: Don Welch <don@donwelcharchitecture.com>

Sent: Tuesday, February 18, 2020 1:08 PM

To: Scott Gustin

Cc: Mary O'Neil; Layne Darfler; Alison Davis

Subject: Re: Riverside Ave Housing Development

Attachments: 20200218_093039,jpg; 20200218_093109,jpg; 20200218_093118,jpg

Hi Everyone,

I'm pretty sure I won't be able to attend the hearing tomorrow evening for this project. I'm not opposed to this
development but I would ask that the owners remove trees on my property (408-410 Colchester Ave) within 20'
of the proposed retaining wall. It appears the East Wall Cantilevered Sheeting' will run along my SW property
line. I'm concerned that the installation of the retaining wall will disturb the root system of the trees on my
property ultimately killing them. Many of the trees are large and removing them after the retaining wall is
installed (if my understanding of the plans is correct) would be difficult. I've spoken to Steve Guild, the project
architect and he said he'd convey my concerns to the owners. Attached are pictures of the existing vegetation
along the property line and where I believe the retaining wall is proposed.

Thank you for your consideration.

Don Welch

On Fri, Feb 14, 2020 at 1:55 PM Scott Gustin <SGustin@burlingtonvt.gov> wrote:

Hi Don,

You may attend the DRB meeting and/or submit your comments in writing. If you'd like to go with written comment,
please send them along to Layne or Ali (cc’d) for inclusion with the DRB packet.

Scott

Scott Gustin, AICP, CFM

Principal Planner & Asst. Administrative Officer
Dept. of Permitting & Inspections

645 Pine Street

Burlington, VT 05401

(802) 865-7189



From: Don Welch [mailto:don@donwelcharchitecture.com]

Sent: Friday, February 14, 2020 12:16 PM

To: Mary O'Neil <MCOneil@burlingtonvt.gov>; Scott Gustin <SGustin@burlingtonvt.gov>
Subject: Riverside Ave Housing Development

Hi Mary + Scott,

I'm an abutter to the 110(?) Riverside Ave development by Brothers and Sisters Development for 57 housing
units. I'm OK with the development but concerned that when the (east) retaining wall is installed the roots of
the trees on my land will be harmed, etc. I'd prefer that 'nice' trees were not harmed (probably mostly junk
stuff) but I don't want to be responsible for harmed trees dying and landing on people's cars or worse onto
Riverside Ave or I have to figure out how to remove them.

The DRB hearing is scheduled for next Wednesday and I'm supposed to be out of town.

Can I submit a letter to you stating my concern or would it be better for me to be there? I'd propose the owners
clear all trees 15'-20" back from the retaining wall on my side of the property line to avoid any issues down the

road.

Thanks and have a nice weekend!

Don

Please note that this communication and any response to it will be maintained as a public record and may be
subject to disclosure under the Vermont Public Records Act.
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